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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2010-03:
Leave Guideline During the H1N1 Pandemic


The purpose of this Policy & Guidance Memorandum is to clarify the use of the various leave policies and practices during the current H1N1 pandemic.  First, it cannot be stressed enough: if you are sick, please do not come to campus.
Each of the various faculty and staff collective bargaining agreements and personnel policies and practices provide for accumulated sick leave and other paid time off that can be used in the event of an illness (or a family illness) or to keep appointments with healthcare providers.  In some cases, medical documentation is required to either support the use of sick leave or to allow a faculty or staff member to return to work.  In rare cases, faculty or staff members can apply to the appropriate sick leave bank committee to draw on central pools of available sick leave that is donated by others.  Additional medical documentation is required to draw from the various sick leave banks.

During the current crisis, many of the policies and practices outlined above have been relaxed to ensure that faculty and staff members who become sick or who need to care for a sick family member are not harmed financially.  Therefore, the following new practices are effective immediately:

· Medical documentation will not be required to support an absence or return to work in connection with a flu diagnosis or Influenza-like illness (ILI).

· Faculty or staff members with insufficient accumulated sick leave may use a limited amount of sick leave bank time without medical documentation and without submitting a request to a sick leave bank.

If you are sick/If you must care for a family member who is sick

Notify your supervisor, but also notify Maureen Pelton in Human Resources at 7-5161 or maureen.pelton@umb.edu.  Maureen will work with departments to ensure that appropriate paid time off (including, where necessary, sick leave bank time) is available to cover your absence.

Maureen will also be tracking cases of diagnosed H1N1 or ILI for reporting to public health agencies.  Please note that no personal information will be reported—only aggregate statistics will be reported to allow public health agencies to identify potential clusters.

For more information, please contact Maureen Pelton at 7-5161 or maureen.pelton@umb.edu.  For general information about the campus’s response to the flu, please visit www.umb.edu/flu. 
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